
Sunday, February 25, 2024

Dear Parents,

Over the weekend, the Saskatchewan Teachers' Federation announced further job action. On

Tuesday, February 27th, there will be a one-day rotating strike; Lloydminster was named as one

of the cities to be impacted by the strike. As a result, all schools will be closed for students
on Tuesday, February 27th, and buses will not be running. In addition, all extra-curricular

activities, as well as before and after school programs, will be cancelled.

In summary Monday, February 26th, there will be a one-day provincewide withdrawal of all
extracurricular activities. Extracurricular activities before, during the lunch hour, after school

and in the evening on Monday are canceled. On Tuesday, February 27th school will be
closed for students. Classes and activities will be occurring as normal on Wednesday,
February 28th.

We presently receive daily changes from the STF to strike action with 48 hours notice including

on weekends. We therefore expect further action on Thursday and subsequent days on a

rotating basis. On weekends, we will be sending out what we know for the week ahead on

Sunday afternoons. We hope to be able to keep emails during the week to every second day.

For school closure days, we will use multiple methods of notification as these are the most

impactful to you as parents. In the case of changes to noon hour or extracurricular activities, we

will keep you informed with email.

Thank you,

Nigel McCarthy Jason Neville
Director of Education Director of Education
LCSD LPSD


